
 

 

 
 

 
 

Information Governance Department 
Suite 9 

Buckingham Row 
Brick Kiln Lane 

Wigan 
WN1 1XX 

  
Email: foi@wwl.nhs.uk 
Web: www.wwl.nhs.uk  

Ref: FOI/2023/8967 
 
Date Received: 8th June 2023 
 
Response Due: 6th July 2023 
 
Date: 27th June 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
You asked:  
 
 
1. Which specific procedures are conducted by Healthcare Professionals within a) the diagnostic 

tests available in the Trust’s Community Diagnostic Centres and b) the surgeries available in the 

Trust’s Surgical Hubs? 

 

The Trust’s CDC is due to open in its entirety in November 2023. Diagnostic activity will not be 

operational until November with the exception of sleep studies which have been operational since April 

2023. 

The Surgical Hub at Wrightington provide a range of Orthopaedic procedure excluding spines. 

The Surgical Hub at Leigh is not yet operational and due to open November 2023, it will provide a 

range of procedures including Breast, Urology, General Surgery, Ophthalmology and Gynaecology. 

 

2. What medical technologies are used within a) the diagnostic tests available in the Trust’s 

Community Diagnostic Centres and b) the surgeries available in the Trust’s Surgical Hubs? 

 

NOX machines – RESMED for sleep studies 

A range of diagnostic imaging and robotic technologies are used for orthopaedic procedures in the 

Wrightington Surgical Hub. 

 

3. Can the Trust provide a list of any applicable NICE Guidance followed within a) the diagnostic 

tests available in the Trust’s Community Diagnostic Centres and b) the surgeries available in the 

Trust’s Surgical Hubs? 

 
Obstructive sleep apnoea/hypopnoea syndrome and obesity hypoventilation syndrome in over 16s 
NICE guideline 
Published: 20 August 2021 
www.nice.org.uk/guidance/ng202 

http://www.nice.org.uk/guidance/ng202


 

 

 
NICE guidance as appropriate are followed for the orthopaedic hub at Wrightington according to 
presenting condition and co-morbidities. 
 

 
If you are not entirely satisfied with this response, please do not hesitate to contact the Information 
Governance Department via the email address provided.  If we do not hear from you within 40 days, we 
will assume that we have been able to accommodate your request under the Freedom of Information Act 
2000. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 

 
 
 
Claire Wannell 
Divisional Director of Operations and Performance for Surgery 
 
 
PLEASE NOTE: 
 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 
complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to: Information Governance Department, 
Wrightington, Wigan and Leigh NHS Foundation Trust, Suite 9, Buckingham Row, Brick Kiln Lane, Wigan, 
WN1 1XX. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information 
Commissioner for a decision at:  
 
The Information Commissioner’s Office  
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane  
Wilmslow 
Cheshire, SK9 5AF 
 
Helpline number: 0303 123 111 


